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CITY OF ROYAL CITY 
COUNCIL MINUTES 

June 04, 2024 
 

 
The City Council of the City of Royal City, Grant County, Washington, met in regular session 
on June 04, 2024. The meeting was called to order at 7:07 pm by Mayor Christensen. 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Christensen, Councilmembers, Stanton Fanning, Perla 

Garcia, Hector Rodriguez, Ryan Piercy and Rick Kannely.   
 

STAFF PRESENT:  Finance Director Janice Flynn, PW Director John Lasen and Chief Rey 

Rodriguez  
 

PRESENTATIONS 
- None 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
- Resident stated he is continuing to organize food truck court on regular Sundays. 

There was discussion.  Council advised there are electric and water projects 
underway in the park and these events should wait until after the work is finished, 
which is anticipated in July 2024.   

-  
CONSENT AGENDA: A motion was made to approve the consent agenda as 

presented,  (m/s Garcia/Kannely), the motion carried. 
 
Items on the Consent Agenda are as follows: 

- Council Meeting Minutes from May 21, 2024 
- Payroll 05/31/2024 in the amount of $59,390.92 
- Claims for 06/04/2024 #31557 – 31577 in the amount of $41,322.78 

 
PUBLIC HEARINGS 

- None 
 
ORDINANCES 

- None 

 
RESOLUTIONS 

- None 
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STAFF REPORTS 
 
Finance: The following were presented by Janice Flynn 
 

- Water Project USDA Bond Update – Bond scheduled to close 06/06/2024. 
 

Police Department:  The following were presented by Chief Rodriguez 
 

- General business 
- A new patrol car is needed. There was discussion. Chief will pursue a Request for 

Bid. 
Public Works:  The following were presented by John Lasen 

- Tank Removal Update.  Clean Harbors has been contacted to begin process.  There 
was discussion.   

- Water Line Project Update.  There was discussion. 
-  

Planning & Building:  The following were presented by Alex Kovach 
- Allowing resident to live in RV while home under construction.  Samples of other city 

codes were presented.  There was discussion.  Topic to be discussed again in July. 
- General Planning business. 

Legal:   
- Mayor inquired about food truck ordinances.  Katherine Kenison will provide details 

of recently reviewed Moses Lake code.  To be discussed again at a later date. 
-  

COUNCIL REPORT & COMMENTS –  
- Park Electric Project – Ryan Piercy reported project status.  There was discussion. 
- Potholes – Stanton Fanning inquired as to street repair and taxes collected for this 

purpose.  There was discussion.  
 

MAYOR’s REPORT & COMMENTS –   
- None 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

- There being no further business a motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 
pm (m/s Garcia/Rodriguez) the motion carried. 

 
 
        _______________________________ 
                                        Ryan Piercy, Mayor Pro Tempore 
ATTEST: 
________________________________ 
    Sherrie Rodriguez, Deputy Clerk 


